
I oppose this bill. Current law ensures that those living and traveling throughout Oregon are subject to uniform state statutes 
wherever they are.  SB 554 would lead to an inconsistent patchwork of firearms laws across the state, causing law abiding gun 
owners to become FELONS subject to firearms forfeiture.  This measure would create arbitrary boundaries with differing gun laws 
across cities, counties, metropolitan service districts, port operating commercial airports, school districts, and colleges or 
universities. This is an unnecessarily burden to law abiding gun owners, in that their only violation would be ignorance of an overly 
complicated legal system. I urge all members of the board to likewise oppose this bill.


